
 

 

CITY OF STATESBORO 
CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES 

March 04, 2014 

 

A Work Session of the Statesboro City Council was held on March 4
th

, 2014 at 8:30 a.m. in the 

Council Chambers at City Hall. Present were Mayor Jan Moore; Council Members:  Phil Boyum, 

Gary Lewis, John Riggs and Travis Chance. Also present was City Clerk Sue Starling, City 

Attorney Alvin Leaphart and Director of Community Development Mandi Cody. Absent was 

Mayor Pro Tem Will Britt. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Jan Moore. The following topic was discussed. 

 

1. Discussion of Amending Certain Sections of Chapter 6 of the Statesboro Code of 

Ordinances (Alcoholic Beverages) (Drive Thru). 

 

 

Council discussed the change to the alcohol ordinance that would include the sale of sealed 

alcoholic beverages at a drive thru window. The discussion revolved around growlers. Mr. 

Leaphart stated that everything had to be sealed.  

City Attorney Alvin Leaphart stated there may be a typo in the document but he would make the 

change if necessary. 

There was also discussion as to whether the ordinance would require a first and second reading. 

City Attorney Alvin Leaphart stated there was no written law that requires a first and second 

reading. Councilman Riggs stated that Council has in the past had a first and second reading and   

we should follow those same procedures. Councilman Chance also stated we should be 

consistent. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


